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Knights of Columbus  
All Saints Council 11402 

Dunwoody, Georgia 
 (Established July 4th, 1994) 

         “Opere et Veritate”   1 John  3,18 

Brothers, 
 
This month, we welcomed five new brothers to our council. Most of these brothers 
have been coming to All Saints over the years and through our fraternity, you’ll 
come to better know Brothers Tom Chrisman, Donald Hanson, Paul Prebe, 
Joonkyu Bae, and Mitchell Domit. To sweeten the pot, we got three existing 
brothers to transfer into 11402— Dan Anderson, John Rahilly, and Albert Bolet. 
 
Month in Review- October 
Whew! In my dry humor, I’ve referred to October as our Fish Fry’s “Spring     
Training”, and looking at what we’ve accomplished during October, I wasn’t too far 
from truth. 
 
Talk about sweaty brothers and family members! Our annual Habitat for Humanity 
(HfH) work weekend went off without a hitch thanks to Brother Mike Will and the 
onsite HfH staff. Thanks to the cook, Brother Jim Gonzales, for the great main 
lunch  entrée. 
 
Brother Tom Burleigh and other brothers/parishioners pulled off a beautiful Our  
Lady of Lourdes Virtual Pilgrimage. The setting was sublime and, I’ve been 
told, a very touching religious experience.  
 
Our Council Recruiting Weekend was a success, bringing in five new brothers and 
a several more candidates in the first degree pipeline. Our Chancellor, Brother 
Dick Marklein and able assistant Nick Mattera rock! 
 
While I had to prepare this report before the last day of the Pumpkin Patch, our 
Great Pumpkin, Brother Dave Richardson, estimates the total sales will be around 
$15K. Seeing those kids with huge smiles is priceless! A heart-felt thanks to all the 
brothers and family members who helped with the October pumpkin offloading.  
 
Our annual Mass of Remembrance saw the special attendance of the Peek family 
and seven widows. Brothers Ralph Stinson, David 
Emery, and Ted Tada pulled off a professionally-
organized and deeply-touching Memorial Mass.   
(Memento Mori). 
 
Brother Chris Trantow oversaw the Pre-School Fall 
Cookout that was well attended by 40-45 families.  
The cookout had great weather with kids playing in 
the blocked-off lower parking lot.  
 
With ?? players attending this month, the seasoned 
Bingo team led another successful evening.  
BTW, we generally have 3-4 widows attend and the 

first Bingo game set for them is on us.  (continued) 



2 

 

Greg Kane is Knight of Month 

Grand Knight Report (continued) 
Brother Bryan Kler and other fathers will sponsor another Family Movie Night at the very end 
of this month. “The Force Awakens” is the Star Wars saga movie to be shown. 
 
Brothers Joe Kane, Steve Strong, Bill Driscoll, and Joe Inglima are the workhorses behind 
the Oktoberfest Family afternoon at the very end of this month. Great fall weather is in the 
forecast! Bring a side (A-M) or salad (N-Z) and, of course, folding chairs. 
 
Upcoming Activities- November and Early December 
Our council takes the lead, along with other ministries, to sell Monastery Sales fudge, fruit-
cake, and more during the weekend of 12-13 November. 
 
One of our two annual Homeless Shelter Nights will be Sunday, 20 November. It’s a great ac-
tivity to “give back” to those in need. 
 
Our annual Desserts with Santa will be Saturday, 3 December. More info from Santa’s help-
ers, Brothers BJ Van Gundy and Bruce Malinoff. 
 
During the weekend of 3-4 December, Brothers Skip Dolt, Dan Anderson, and Bernie Ma-
rino offer jigsaw puzzles, car magnets, tree ornaments, and other religious-theme items dur-
ing our Keep Christ in Christmas event.  
 
Looking for a chance to go out for a fun evening with the wife? Our annual Council Christmas 
Party is set for the evening of Saturday, 3 December. The only cost is bring a side 

dish/dessert. More info coming.             Vivat Jesus,     Pat Fahey, Grand Knight 
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At our October business meeting, our giant cooker guy, Greg Kane, was awarded the      
September Knight of the Month Award for his many hours slaving over a hot fire. Past 
Grand Knight Lou Hlad (right) did the honors. 
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Matteras are Family of the Month 

Since their 2014 move from New Jersey, the Matteras have proven to be a family very      
dedicated to our parish’s many ministries. 
 
Nick has faithfully served as a Sunday usher. His leadership within the Order includes 
his election as inside Guard, membership chairman, and election as Faithful Captain of 
our Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly. He lately participated in our Dunwoody Butterfly    
Festival and helps with our fish frys. Nick is  also a Past Grand Knight of his prior 
council in New Jersey. 
 
Patricia’s parish contributions include choir membership and serving as a Eucharistic   
Minister. Always by Nick’s side at our social functions, Patricia livens any conversation 
and further strengthens friendships through her genuine and caring personality. Both 
she and Nick dutifully help with setup and cleanup of our Bingo events.  
 
As they celebrated their 40th anniversary last month, we happily and proudly proclaim 
them to be our August Family of the Month ! 
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New Brothers in October 

3 

      Don Hanson               Paul Prebe            Albert Bolet 
 

John R. Rahilly 
 

1st degree reapplication 
 

Over 7 years absent 
 

Counts as new member 
 

No photo available 

      John Rahilly        Dan Anderson 

On Tuesday October 18th, we held a 
1st degree at McGivney Hall for a large 
group of candidates from several  
councils. Among the new members 
were 5 new candidates for Council 
11402 shown above. 
 
Also read in as new 11402 members 
were  Albert J.  Bolet, a 3rd degree 
transfer member of St. Stephen the 
Martyr Council in Lilburn, and John 
Rahilly, who is a reapplication 1st de-
gree member who has been inactive 
over 7 years from St. Francis DeSales 
Council. Anderson was read in Oct. 4. 
 
All these new members and several 
more awaiting are the fruits of our last 
recruiting drive headed by Dick      
Marklein and Nick Mattera. 4 
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Homeless Shelter/Military Chaplain Fund Drive 

Even More Laptops for Ghana 

5 

Sir Knight B.J. Van Gundy poses at Delta Computers with rebuilt laptops that are being  
readied to ship to our Sir Knight Fr. Anthony Eshun in Ghana for his school. An additional 
$600 was raised by the council to purchase 5 such devices and a 6th one was donated by a 
member. You will recall that we shipped 10 laptops to Ghana a couple of months ago.  
 
The next parish shipment to Ghana is being staged in the garage behind the rectory. It may 
not go out until November or December according to Msgr. Marren. We may then have 
time to even sweeten the pot before that time. These devices change the lives of students in 
Ghana by teaching them about computer technology. 

The council has confirmed dates for our annual Homeless Shelter Nights at the Shrine of the 
Immaculate Conception and Central Presbyterian churches adjacent to the State Capitol. 
Sunday November 20th and Sunday January 8th are the dates assigned to 11402. The parish 
also serves on 8 other dates there for a total of 10 nights. Our Homeless Shelter Director is 
Sir Knight Len Dorrien at lendorrien51@gmail.com.  He will need 7 volunteers both nights. 
 
Our Watters Assembly will be collecting at the doors of three Assembly member churches 
(All Saints, St. Andrew, and Mary Our Queen) for the benefit of the Military Chaplain fund. 
The military no longer subsidizes chaplains. Sir Knights will be in full honor guard regalia 
soliciting donations at they did last year when they collected over $5,000. Bill Camden has 
sent out signup sheets for each church. He is at billcamden@hoscs.com.  
 
Solicitation dates are: 
       Mary Our Queen November 5/6 
       St. Andrew  November 12/13 
       All Saints   November 19/20 
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Missionary Gray Plunkett in Benin, Africa 

Our Sir Knight Gray Plunkett left on August 2
nd

 to return to his mission 
work in Benin, West Africa. He will be returning to Dunwoody on        
November 17

th
.  

 
In October the Foodo Translation Team had a checking session with a 
translation consultant from Burkina Faso to verify their work on Genesis 
12 to 25 (the story of Abraham). They plan to publish a booklet on the 
story of Abraham in Foodo soon.  
 
For his final three weeks, he is in Kara, Togo as a facilitator for a Tone     
Writing Workshop. He thanks the Council for their help in making this 
trip possible.  
 
In his other career as an extra in various movie scenes filmed around   
Atlanta, look for him as the NBC Cameraman at the assassination        
attempt in the new TV Movie “Killing Reagan” on the National             
Geographic Channel.  
 
We are proud of our dedicated missionary. 
 
Gray.Plunkett@missions-africaines.org 



7 

 

  

7 

The Pumpkins Were a Smash Hit!! 
With only one day to go, our total pumpkin sales are $17,300. We expect total 
sales to be a record. Our number one best sellers have been the $1 minis and $2 
white pumpkins.  This is the first year for the white pumpkins, and we sold more 
than five pallets of them.  
 
This too is the first year for the pumpkin snowmen. If you haven't seen them, the 
idea came from a customer. She stacked three pumpkins on top of each other and 
placed face stickers on the top one.  Recognizing a good idea, we made several 
more. It's a good way to sell pumpkins that don't have stems. 
 
The singing pumpkins on Saturday and Sunday have been a big hit. It's not clear 
yet whether the animation (next page) sells more pumpkins, but they do bring a 
lot of smiles. I think parents are taking more pictures of the pumpkins then they 
are of their own kids.  
 
Everyone seems to be enjoying themselves including all those involved. BJ was 
right when he said it can be a lot of work, but it's a lot of fun.  
 
God bless everyone who helped with this wonderful charity and social event. 
 
                        Dave Richardson,  The Great Pumpkin  
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Pumpkin Patch in the News 

Our singing pumpkin patch made quite a stir in the community. Both kids 
and adults loved it. We were featured on page 1 of the Dunwoody Crier on 
October 26th. 8 
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Perfect Day for Council Picnic 
It couldn’t have been a more perfect day for the annual council picnic at Rivemont 
Park along the Chattahoochee on Sunday October 30th. About 100 members and 
their families spent a fun afternoon feasting on great food and beverages in this 
beautiful private park. Monsignor Kiernan stopped by to say hello to our delight. 

9 
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Watters Assembly Picnic at St. Andrew 
On October 15th, our 4th degree Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly Sir Knights and families got 
together at the St. Andrew Parish grounds for their annual picnic.  The Weather was great and 
the games and  fellowship was great too.  We encourage all council members to progress to the 
fourth degree, so that they can partake in all the great Assembly events as well. 

Let the games begin! Attendees divided into four teams 
for the Olympic? events. The horseshoes were by far 
the most strenuous, but the athletes took time between 
events to rest and refresh with beer and brats. 
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 Our brothers were very evident everywhere during the construction of our parish’s 
23rd Habitat for Humanity House. Our Mike Will supervised the financials and con-
struction of the project. Shown here is the completion celebration of the house. Be 
very proud of your council and the support we give the parish. 

Knights Help Celebrate Habitat Completion 

 

  
 
Brothers Norb Braza 
(left) and Mike Will  
feature the stained glass 
window to be placed in 
the finished home of  a 
proud Tawana Hardnett 
in center. 
 
The Council was in total 
charge of one of the  
seven weekends needed 
for the project. Jim 
Gonzales served the 
food for the workers. 
Thanks, Jim. 

11 
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Knight Remembrance Mass October 19th 

On Wednesday October 19th, the Council held its annual Mass of Remembrance at All Saints for 
all our deceased brothers. We honored 61 deceased council members, and we also honored 5     
deceased brothers of our Watters Assembly. This is the most solemn event that we hold each year.  
An honor guard and a council acolyte team provided reverence. Candles were lit for passed 
brothers. A reception followed in McGivney Hall. 

More and more widows participate in this Memorial Mass 
every year. The Father Peek family was also very evident 
this year. We have begun a special outreach to widows at all 
our events. 12 
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 Brother Chris Carr is Georgia Attorney General 

 
Our 1st degree brother, 
Chris Carr, is a longtime 
family member of All 
Saints Parish. 
 
He has twice been the 
guest speaker at our All 
Saints Mens Club, is a 
Lector at Masses at our 
parish, and a stepson of 
our Brother Judge Rick 
McCully of our council. 
 
He is a quick-rising star of 
Georgia Politics and has a 
bright future ahead of 
him. We are very proud to 
call him a brother. 

13 
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Our Chinese Community Relocates to Norcross 

14 



  

 

Virtual Lourdes France Pilgrimage Oct. 2nd 

15 

On October 2nd at 7 PM at All Saints Church a very unique religious event was 
held and co-sponsored by the Council. 
 
The North American Lourdes Volunteers presented a 90-minute prayerful     
VIRTUAL PILGRIMAGE to Lourdes, France. During this guided Lourdes experi-
ence, they were immersed in the Gospel Message of Lourdes as given by Our 
Lady to St. Bernadette.  
 
Participants had the opportunity to touch the Grotto Rock and to experience 
the healing grace of Lourdes Water. As part of this spiritual opportunity to draw 
nearer to God with Our Lady and St. Bernadette, they received a Eucharistic 
Blessing and prayed the Rosary. A Plenary Indulgence was granted to all the 
faithful, under the usual conditions, who attended this Virtual Pilgrimage with 
North American Lourdes Volunteers.   
 
The healing grace of Our Lord Jesus Christ through His Immaculate Mother was 
evident to the families, children and friends who attended. It was the next 
best thing to visiting Lourdes itself, a Pilgrimage Journey without the travel ! 
 

We sincerely thank Brothers Tom Burleigh and John Buchholz who worked so 
hard to make this a memorable event for the parish. 
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October Parish Bingo—Good Night Again !! 

8 

Again donated half of all Parish Bingo profits to support  
 Sophia Academy School run by Marist order. 

 
Paid fees for complementary Bingo tickets for our widows. 

 
Donated $1,000 to All Saints 23rd Habitat House build as         

requested by Brother Mike Will. 
 

Motioned to donate $2,000 to the ICare Driver Ministry. Tabled 
to next month because over $500. 

 
Donated $500 to the SVDP food pantry. 

 
Donated $500 to the Gold Shield Foundation per Bob Mitchell. 

 
Donated $450 to the Legion of Mary for food at their parish  

function per Dave Richardson. 
 

Donated $500 to the Special Olympics. 
 

Donated $1,000 for Homeless Shelter per Len Dorrien. 

 
3rd Degree—-Saturday, Nov .5th, St. Joseph, Marietta 
2nd/3rd Degrees—Saturday, Nov 12th, St. Jude Parish, 9AM to 3PM 
4th Degree — Saturday Nov. 12th—Marietta. Holy Family Parish. 
1st Degree — Tuesday, Nov. 29th -7:30 PM. All Saints. Candidates  6:45. Coat/tie for pictures. 
2nd Degree—Wednesday, Nov. 16th—St. Benedict 
                       
Note: Go to website gakofc.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”,  
(then choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on each degree).   
Questions to Dick Marklein   404-790-8004     brmcycle@hotmail.com  for more info. 16 

Upcoming Degree Exemplifications 

Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 

We recorded 107 players on October 27th, including 2 knight widows. Our Bingo sales were 
$1,656, our Bingo prizes were $910 yielding Bingo gross proceeds of $746.  We also received $230 
from food donations, $239 from drink donations, and $138 from the 50/50 raffle sale. Cost of 
food and drink, 7% sales tax, 50/50 payout, and cost of supplies are still to be deducted. A total of 
27 players brought the Dunwoody Crier coupon ads in for free additional playing sheets.  
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Danny Ross/James John—Shining Armor Awards 

Food Pantry Donation—Before/After 

Sir Knight Danny Ross and Brother James John show off their Shining Armor Award just present-
ed them by our District Deputy John Knight at the October meeting. They also received pins for 
their badges. They each fulfilled the five requirements to be done in one year to earn the award. 

17 

Our Council donated $500 to help fill the 
depleted food pantry shelves of the Saint 
Vincent de Paul Society in October. 
 
Look how much better full shelves look 
over empty shelves. 
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Holy Family Icon Will Visit Soon 

This beautiful blessed icon portrait of the Holy Family was displayed at St. 
Andrew Parish by Sir Knights Dennis Klein (left) and our own Bill Camden.  
It will arrive continue its travels to All Saints Church on October 30th for an 
extended period of display and reverence. Look for it. 
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How to Pay 2017 Dues Electronically! 

Shown above is the new electronic payment page on our council kc11402.org web site. You go to 
that web site, choose “Members Enter Here”, log in with your last name and membership   
number (on your member card),  choose “2017 Dues Payment”, and then get to above screen. 
 
You may then pay your dues ($41.50 which includes a small electronic processing fee) by using 
a credit card or your PayPal account which takes that amount directly out of your checking    
account like a debit card. Your personal PayPal account must be set up independently. A new 
second web page choice allows you to set up automatic $41.50 PayPal payments for 5 years. 
 
Of course,  you may still pay your unchanged 2017 annual dues of $40 directly at a meeting or 
send a $40 check made out to “KofC Council 11402” to our new Treasurer, Dominic Palermo. 
We could not make it easier to pay your dues. Dues were due last January 1st.  

19 
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Barbara Spencer Passes 

20 

Sir Knight Ernie Spencer’s beloved wife of 61 years, Barbara, passed away 
after a lingering infection and several other infirmities that contributed to her 
passing. Her family was at her side. Ernie and Barbara have five surviving 
daughters. 
 
Our Watters Assembly honor guard team was there to stand guard at her  
casket at the visitation. The honor guard also participated in large number 
for her funeral at All Saints. 
 
We wish eternal rest for this wonderful woman we all loved. 

 



  

 

November Birthdays  

Tom Chrisman 1 

Jim Campbell 2 
John Duval 2 

Ron Collins 3 
Jim Reilly 3 

Chuck Santa Maria 5 
Jim Maloney 6 

John Tierney 6 
Richard Desmond 7 

Dave Mason 7 
John Rahilly 7 

John Sousa 7 
Les Washington 7 

Matt Allen 8 

Dennis Caniglia 8 
Tom Kaboski 8 

Steve Strong 9 
John Pepitone 10 

Greg Coletta 11 

Greg Kane 12 
John Buchholz 13 

Rick Cygnarowicz 13 

Rod Austin 16 

Rafik Cressaty 16 

Andrew Oliviero 17 
John Knight 18 
Nevin Hagerty 20 

Joe Kane 20 
Robert Anderson 21 

Gert Kampfer 21 

Chris Trantow 22 

Art Montagne 23 

Dave Webster 23 

Bruce Barker  24 

Ed Kucharski 24 

Don Myers 25 

Christopher Vick 25 
Glenn Ruffenbach 26 
Gerry Sotomayor 27  

Michael Fess 28 
Tom Livengood 28  

Cliff Chapman 30  

    

   
   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   
   
   
   
   

   

   

November Wedding Anniversaries 
 Date                                                                                 Years       

26th  George J. & Rita Foster 64 

12th Rich & Jan Szyperski 61 

30th Greg & Sharron Coletta 48 

22nd John & Anne Marie Pepitone 47 

19th Jon & Yoshii Bird 45 

7th Gert & Joan Kampfer 41 

22nd Jim & Suzanne Snoddy 41 

6th Stephen & Andrea Berrigan 40 

26th Steve & Gail Craine 40 

22nd Ken & Judith Gregg 39 

25th Rafik & Patty Cressaty 38 

3rd  Dick & Melinda Marklein 37 

29th  Steve & Heidi Bales 36 

26th Sean & Connie O’Neill 34 

10th  John & Diane Priede 33 

23rd Marion & Laura Maloof 28 

11th Rick & Christy Medina 27 

3rd Bob & Daphne Mack 26 

30th John & Kimberly Dreiling 25 

16th Jeff & Ellen Gregor 25 

22nd Scott & Mary Cohen 19 

13th Alan & Stacey Prusek 17 

18th Sean & Michiko Corrigan 16 

17th Mark & Marissa Yanta 15 

26th Rick & Michele Anne Cygnarowicz 12 

20th Paul & Cynthia Barranco 11 

25th Will & Amy Estes 10 

1st Greg & Julie Garneau 8 

27th Arokia Anthony Xavier & Ronikam Moses 7 

26th Carlos & Zaida Gonzalez 6 

5th Gregory & Jamie Moss 5 

11th Robert & Alexandra Svoboda  5 

12th Brian & Irene Wilson 5 

9th Charles & Tonia Gernazian 3 

      

   Council Significant Dates 
 

God and Father of us all, in Jesus, your 

Son and our Savior, you have made us 

your sons and daughters in the family of 

the Church. 

 
May your grace and love help our fami-

lies in every part of the world be united 

to one another in fidelity of the Gospel. 

 

May the example of the Holy Family, 

with the aid of your Holy Spirit, guide 

all families, especially those most trou-

bled, to be homes of  communion and 

prayer and to always seek your truth 

and live in your love. 

 
Through Christ our Lord.   Amen 

23 
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Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Matt Allen’s cousin, Jeremy Hellman  
Vincent Annaloro’s father, Emile 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Ron Collins’ wife, Jackie 
Don Converse’s friends, Jackie and Carl Franklin 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 98 
Pat Duncan’s mother, Joan Duncan 
Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 
Mark Foster’s two uncles  
John Francis’ cousin & granddaughter 
Al Garofalo’s wife, Pat, and daughter, Mary Jo. 
Tim Harvey’s wife, Donna 
Lou Hlad’s wife, Martha, back surgery 
Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
David Jeanson’s wife, Pat 
Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet & mother-in-law, Anne Piede 
Keith Kieffer’s sister-in-law, Pat Kieffer 
Mario Marin’s brother-in-law, Fernando Matheus 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
Bernie Marino’s wife, Florence 
John Martin’s wife, Maria 
Doug McAleer’s niece, Sarah Hrdlicka 
Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 
Paul Mudge’s friend Laura Jordan, his brother Daniel John Mudge, Sr. 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle, and wife, Betty 
Dominic Palermo’s mother 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Marion Reale, widow of Paul Reale 
Danny Ross’ daughter –in-law, Jamie Hunter Ross 
Peter Rushworth’s son, Tom 
Charles Santa Maria’s brother, Gerry. 
Bob Santos’ daughter, Brooke 
Mike Smith’s daughter 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher, wife Barbara 
Ralph Stinson’s nephew, Johnny Hood 
Carl Stryker’s granddaughter 
Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20, and wife Jan 
Ted Tada’s mother-in-law, Mary Hickey, 92 
George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy 
Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone 
Stan Wasowski’s mother, Florence 
Tom Wozniak’s aged mother  
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 

Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
 Frank Murphy       Dennis Caniglia 
 Jack Klapka           Nestor Montero       
 Wiley Maloof          Bob Santos  
  George Swartz       Don Myers     
  Ron Collins            Joe Cavallaro            
  Ray Grupinski       Steven Bales 
  John Pepitone        Bill Camden 
  Frank Paolozzi      Jack Harte     
  Dave Jeanson        Mike Smith     
  Rich Szyperski      Jim Masak    Cary Kean 
  Doug McAleer      Jim Herbig    John Barranco 
  Pat Casey, Sr.        Len Dorrien  Nick Mattera 
  Woody Jones         Jack Curtin   Larry Cullen 
  Benny Mastrogiovanni    Robbie White 
  Richard Kernan    Bill Driscoll 

     Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
  Andy Diaz           Ray Gustin    John Brach 
  Matt Dewhurst    Al Garofalo   Walt Gauthier 
   Franz Brucks     Bryan St. Romain  
   Bill Peet              Msgr. Donald Kiernan  
    Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
Paul Nacey    Jack Knight   Bro. John Klein , LC    
Missionary Gray Plunkett  

 Our Beloved Clergy 

Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Aux. Atlanta Bishop David P. Talley 
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Monsignor James J. Fennessy 
Father William T. Hao     
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small      Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Father David Daly, LC       Father Daniel Ketter 
Father Peter Khuong Huynh, LC 
Father Joseph Khang Huynh, LC 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Brother John Klein, LC, Rome IT 
Deacon Ray Egan      Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise        Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin    Deacon Rick Medina 
Deacon-in-Formation  Hedy Sevilla  

Our Beloved Widows  
Margaret Welter   Grace Mahoney   Rita Mix 
Ellie Pavlik    Nancy Moeller   Eleanor Lynch 
Marion Reale     Jaye Norman     Winifred Koss 
MaryAnn Dellaria (Lehman)     Donna Kantak   
Antoinette Roy  Ruth Del Guercio  Marie Crean 
Angela McCabe   Susan Cicero  Sharon Malone 
Pat Addison     Carol Bieszak     Helen O’Shea-
Margie Vicknair       Joyce Templeton 
Margaret McCabe     Mary Ann Stojka 
Elizabeth Morrell       Evelyn Wittman 
Katie Woerner   Mary Ardagna  Sally Horan 
Patti Travers Neil    Polly Callison    Karen Giles 

 

Memento  
Languorem 

22 
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Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in red 23 

                         Recent Prayer Requests 
Sir Knight Ernie Spencer lost his wife Barbara of 61 years marriage to an infection 
and other maladies last month. We were honored to give them and the family all the 
revernces we were able to for this blessed couple.  Please continue to pray for them. 
 
We were pleased to be able to honor our  deceased brothers on October 19th (see story). Our  Fr. 
Charles Watters Assembly will again present another engraved chalice to a new priest with names 
of our 4th degree brothers who have recently passed.  
 

If you have relatives whose names need to be removed from or added to the list on the 
previous page, please contact Lou Hlad at louhlad@comcast.net. The name of that 
section is Memento Languorem (Remember Sickness). 

Sir Knights are  
remembered     

upon death on 
Mass   chalices 
given to new 

priests. 

 Tom E. Mix                   6/13/2013      Thomas M. Scherrer    4/10/2007       

  Edward J. Qualters      3/19/2013      Richard Steiner             3/17/2006       

Guy E. Stryker              9/26/2016 Marcus Carroll             3/12/2013      Salvatore DePace          1/16/2006       

Hal G. Eckard                 9/6/2016 Edward J. Pavlik          1/13/2013      Anthony C. Ardagna   12/28/2005      

John F. Hansberry        6/21/2016 George L. Cajigal, Sr.    1/8/2013      Jerome E. Travers        7/29/2005       

Thomas A. Templeton    5/1/2016 Michael A. Klimshuk   7/08/2012      John P. Stojka               7/21/2005       

Fr. Joseph M. Peek       3/14/2016 Edward P. Koss           12/20/2011     Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005       

Dennis M. Crean         11/01/2015 Lloyd B. Addison        11/25/2011    Edwin L.Woerner         5/21/2005       

Gregg R. Kantak         10/21/2015 John W. Lynch II          6/21/2011      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.   1/13/2005     

Richard (Doc) Malone  6/12/2015 Warren P. Vicknair      6/21/2011      James J. McCabe        10/22/2004       

James W. Callison         4/03/2015 Walter J. Bieszak         4/17/2011      Robert J. Lescher         5/17/2003 

William R. Schlich        3/12/2015 Joseph J. Wittman        3/09/2011      Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     

William D. O’Connor   1/19/2015 Charles F. Mahony       2/20/2011      Phillip A. Haluska       12/18/2002 

Anthony Allan Kosek 12/25/2014 Gerald A. Cicero          1/05/2011      Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 

John M. Foley               9/12/2014 David B. Moeller          5/09/2010       James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 

Bill  H. Giles                  8/05/2014 Francis G. Welter       12/19/2009       Kenneth E. Smith         6/02/2000 

Jean-Paul Roy               7/23/2014 Owen K. McCabe         8/16/2009        Elias M. Mualem          3/27/2000 

Donald Del Guercio      7/01/2014 William G. Lehman     4/16/2009       John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 

Harold L. Norman      12/08/2013      Robert L. Morell          4/29/2008      Ronald S. Kurtzer       12/12/1999 

Paul J.  Reale              11/10/2013      Gordon G. Hurt           3/03/2008       Kenneth C. McIntosh 11/25/1998 

James L. Mammoser    8/03/2013      John A. O’Shea            1/27/2008      William J. Batdorf        3/23/1998                

“Ask not 
for whom 
the bell 
tolls. It 
tolls for 
thee.” 

John 
Donne 

61 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Pat Fahey                     404-234-4157       patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
Deputy Grand Knight   Jim Gonzales                678-587-9552       drjgonzales@msn.com 
Chancellor                              Dick Marklein              404-790-8004       brmcycle@hotmail.com 
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren  770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy  678-291-0805       bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Bill Driscoll                   678-395-4364       bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 
Recorder    Stephen Strong              770-698-9797       steve@strongus.net 
Financial Secretary                    Ralph O’Connor           404-343-3569       ralph390@comcast.net 
Treasurer    Dominic Palermo          404-256-1523       dpal84116@aol.com 
Lecturer    Bill Luckert                   770-640-5209       billuckert@aol.com 
 
Inside Guards                             Nick Mattera                 973-903-4185       nmat6961@gmail.com    
                                                     Bob Abney                      309-945-2825       abneyrl@gmail.com 
                              
Outside Guards   Brian Benninghoff        404-731-5301        brianebenninghoff@gmail.com  
                 Charles Lynch               770-396-0183        chazman4470@gmail.com 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term      Dean Trantow             678-296-6326         trantowd@aol.com 
Trustee Two-Year Term   Bob Mitchell                770-804- 8060        bobmitchellga@yahoo.com 
Trustee One-Year Term             Bob Fiscella                 404-644-5220         bobfiscella@gmail.com 
Insurance Field Agent    Nicholas Shaw             404-520-8371         nicholas.shaw@kofc.org 
Musician                                    Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
Program Activity Director         Woody Jones                770-246-9897        j_harwoo@bellsouth.net 
                                                                                         
Activity Directors  
Acolytes                Bernie Marino               770-394-4046         mfmbdm5@gmail.com              
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643         dekeray@aol.com 
Bingo Director                            Dominic Palermo          404-256-1523          dpal84116@aol.com 
Church     David Emery                  770-395-7913         jdavidemery@gmail.com 
Community     Mike Feeney                   470-539-4784         mjfeeney54@att.net 
Council     John Shaffer                   770-393-3830         k9shaffer@aol.com              
Family Life                 Joe Kane                         678-708-2200         josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Membership                                Nick Mattera                  973-903-4185         nmat6961@gmail.com    
Pro-Life    John Gannon                  770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Pumpkin Sales                            Dave Richardson            770-396-1790         dm.richardson01@gmail.com 
Second Responder Program     Steve Strong                    770-698-9797         steve@strongus.net 
Service Support   Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
Vocations    Len Dorrien                    770-396-4672         lendorrien51@gmail.com     
Youth      Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                
 
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269         kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or wish 
a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 

    Council Photo Journal at   http://kofc11402.shutterfly.com 
Korean War Veterans Dinner/Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention. 

 
 

Watters Assembly web site at www.kc2688.com. Watters Assem-

bly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com featuring WW II 
 Dinner, Social Dinners, Honor Flight to Washington DC Monument. 
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4th Degree 
Assembly 
Meeting 
MOQ 
!3th 

6:15 Rosary/ 
6:30 Dinner/  
7:30 Meeting 

17th 
Social Hall 

7:30 PM 

Nov Council 
Meeting 

McGivney 
Rosary 7 PM 
Meeting 7:30 

1st Degree 
29th 

All Saints 
7:30  PM 

McGivney 

Family  
Movie Night 

25th 
 McGivney 
Hall 7 PM 
“The Force 
Awakens” 

November 2016 

 2nd/3rd 
and  

4th Degrees 

Monastery 
Fudge Sales 

Open House 
McGivney 

7:30 PM for 
Candidates 

Men’s 
Club 

Meeting 
6:30 PM 

Social 
Hall 24th 

3rd degree 
St. Joseph 
Marietta 

Late Nov 21 to  
early Nov 22 

Holy Family 
Icon 

Dropoff at 
All Saints 

 

Election 
Day 

Vote!! 

Monastery 
Fudge Sales 

Church 
Doors 

Homeless 
Shelter 

20th 

25 

Thanks- 
giving 
Day 

4th Degree 
Assembly 
 Chalice 

Presentation 
7 PM Mass 

2nd Degree 
at St.  

Benedict 

Chaplains 
Fund Drive 

Church 
Doors 

Chaplains 
Fund Drive 
at Church 

Doors 

Do we have an active council or what?? 


